GE ORG I A Richard E. Dunn, Director
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D NAT S —— Land Protection Branch
ERARIIERET WEAL skSLIUBCE 2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive

Suite 1054, East Tower
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION Atlanta, Georgia 30334
404-657-8600

June 26, 2018

Mr. Stephen Thorn

Environmental Compliance Manager
Chemtrade Logistics

90 East Halsey Road

Parsippany, NJ 07504

Re: Semi-Annual VRP Progress Report # 10
General Chemical Site, HSI # 10498
East Point, Fulton County

Dear Mr. Thormn:

The Environmental Protection Division (EPD) is in receipt of the January 2018 Semi-Annual
Groundwater Monitoring Report No. 19 (VRP Progress Report # 10; hereinafter the Report) for the
General Chemical Site, in EastPoint, Fulton County. After completing a review of the Report, EPD has
prepared the following comments:

1) Neither the Report nor any other correspondence received since EPD’s September 6, 2017 letter has
addressed EPD’s comments made in that letter.

2) Please provide field sampling reports to document the sampling in accordance with the US
Environmental Protection Agency’s (US EPA’s) Field Branches Quality System and Technical
Procedures (FBQSTP) Operating Procedure for “Groundwater Sampling”, SESDPROC-301-R4
(April 20, 2017). Please ensure all future field sampling reports include total well depth, screen
lengths, depth of the pump/tubing intake, purge flow rate, final purge volume, and the type of
materials used during sampling (i.e. Teflon), as well as that the Chemical Parameter Stabilization
Criteria is consistent with Sections 3.3, and 3.4.3 or 3.5.4, of that procedure.

The above listed comment must be addressed to EPD’s satisfaction in order to demonstrate compliance
with the provisions, purposes, standards and policies of the Act. Please provide responses to the above
listed comments as part of the next scheduled Progress Report submittal. Also, please be aware that this
Site has been transferred to the newly-formed VRP Unit, and if you have any questions regarding this
matter, you should call David Hayes of the VRP Unit at (404) 657-8600.

Sincerely,

David Brownlee
Unit Coordinator
Response and Remediation Program

c: David Hayes, EPD
Stephen Thorn, Chemtrade Logistics <sthorn{@chemtradelogistics.com>
James Lewis, Chemtrade Logistics <jlewis@chemtradelogistics.com>
Brian D. Jacobson, Geosyntec Consultants <BDJacobson@Geosyntec.com>
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